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? ? ? ? ? The huntress of th' eyes (60) by night came to me. "Turn in peace," [Quoth I to her;] "This is no time for visiting, I ween.".Then the king
sent for the captain of the thieves and bestowed on him a dress of honour, (142) commanding that all who loved the king should put off [their
raiment and cast it] upon him. (143) So there fell dresses of honour [and other presents] on him, till he was wearied with their much plenty, and
Azadbekht invested him with the mastership of the police of his city. Then he bade set up other nine gibbets beside the first and said to his son,
"Thou art guiltless, and yet these wicked viziers endeavoured for thy slaughter." "O my father," answered the prince, "I had no fault [in their eyes]
but that I was a loyal counsellor to thee and still kept watch over thy good and withheld their hands from thy treasuries; wherefore they were
jealous and envied me and plotted against me and sought to slay me," Quoth the king, "The time [of retribution] is at hand, O my son; but what
deemest thou we should do with them in requital of that which they did with thee? For that they have endeavoured for thy slaughter and exposed
thee to public ignominy and soiled my honour among the kings.".? ? ? ? ? The fire of love-longing I hide; severance consumeth me, A thrall of
care, for long desire to wakefulness a prey..? ? ? ? ? Be patient under its calamities, For all things have an issue soon or late..When the Khalif heard
these his verses, he was moved to exceeding delight and taking the cup, drank it off, and they ceased not to drink and carouse till the wine rose to
their heads. Then said Aboulhusn to the Khalif, "O boon-companion mine, of a truth I am perplexed concerning my affair, for meseemed I was
Commander of the Faithful and ruled and gave gifts and largesse, and in very deed, O my brother, it was not a dream." "These were the delusions
of sleep," answered the Khalif and crumbling a piece of henbane into the cup, said to him, "By my life, do thou drink this cup." And Aboulhusn
said, "Surely I will drink it from thy hand." Then he took the cup from the Khalifs hand and drank it off, and no sooner had it settled in his belly
than his head forewent his feet [and he fell down senseless]..Me, till I stricken was therewith, to love thou didst excite, iii. 113.? ? ? ? ? Desire hath
left me wasted, afflicted, sore afraid, For the spy knows the secret whereof I do complain..Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..His father rejoiced in him
with the utmost joy and his heart was solaced and he was glad; and he made banquets to the folk and clad the poor and the widows. He named the
boy Sidi (3) Noureddin Ali and reared him in fondness and delight among the slaves and servants. When he came to seven years of age, his father
put him to school, where he learned the sublime Koran and the arts of writing and reckoning: and when he reached his tenth year, he learned
horsemanship and archery and to occupy himself with arts and sciences of all kinds, part and parts. (4) He grew up pleasant and subtle and goodly
and lovesome, ravishing all who beheld him, and inclined to companying with brethren and comrades and mixing with merchants and travellers.
From these latter he heard tell of that which they had seen of the marvels of the cities in their travels and heard them say, "He who leaveth not his
native land diverteth not himself [with the sight of the marvels of the world,] and especially of the city of Baghdad.".Wife, The King and his
Chamberlain's, ii. 53..? ? ? ? ? Were not the darkness (193) still in gender masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing
fine,.Moreover, he gave her a complete suit of clothes and raising his head to her, said, "When thou toldest me that which Mariyeh had done with
thee, God rooted out the love of her from my heart, and never again will she occur to my mind; so extolled be the perfection of Him who turneth
hearts and eyes! It was she who was the cause of my coming out from Yemen, and now the time is past for which I engaged with my people and I
fear lest my father levy his troops and come forth in quest of me, for that he hath no child other than myself and cannot brook to be parted from me;
and on like wise is it with my mother." When the nurse heard his words, she said to him, "O my lord, and which of the kings is thy father?" "My
father is El Aziz, lord of Yemen and Nubia and the Islands (91) of the Benou Kehtan and the Two Noble Sanctuaries (92) (God the Most High have
them in His keeping!)," answered El Abbas; "and whenas he taketh horse, there mount with him an hundred and twenty and four thousand
horsemen, all smiters with the sword, let alone attendants and servants and followers, all of whom give ear unto my word and obey my
commandment." "Why, then, O my lord," asked the nurse, "didst thou conceal the secret of thy rank and lineage and passedst thyself off for a
wayfarer? Alas for our disgrace before thee by reason of our shortcoming in rendering thee thy due! What shall be our excuse with thee, and thou
of the sons of the kings?" But he rejoined, "By Allah, thou hast not fallen short! Nay, it is incumbent on me to requite thee, what while I live,
though I be far distant from thee.".Then said the Sheikh Iblis, 'We were best acquaint Queen Kemeriyeh and Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh
and Queen Wekhimeh; and when they are assembled, God shall ordain [that which He deemeth] good in the matter of her release.' 'It is well seen of
thee,' answered Es Shisban and despatched to Queen Kemeriyeh an Afrit called Selheb, who came to her palace and found her asleep; so he
aroused her and she said, 'What is to do, O Selheb?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'come to the succour of thy sister Tuhfeh, for that Meimoun hath
carried her off and outraged thine honour and that of the Sheikh Iblis.' Quoth she, 'What sayest thou?' And she sat up and cried out with a great cry.
And indeed she feared for Tuhfeh and said, 'By Allah, indeed she used to say that he looked upon her and prolonged the looking on her; but ill is
that to which his soul hath prompted him.' Then she arose in haste and mounting a she-devil of her devils, said to her, 'Fly.' So she flew off and
alighted with her in the palace of her sister Sherareh, whereupon she sent for her sisters Zelzeleh and Wekhimeh and acquainted them with the
news, saying, 'Know that Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown off with her swiftlier than the blinding lightning.'.Man who was lavish of
House and Victual to One whom he knew not, The, i 293..On this wise they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the
day lightened, behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and
taking her lord by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee;
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and indeed, O elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".58. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh
(232) dcxlvi.? ? ? ? ? Bravo for her whose loosened locks her cheeks do overcloud! She slays me with her cruelty, so fair she is and proud..The
crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine, And Allah makes mention of me 'mongst the pleasures divine; Yea, ease and sweet basil and
peace, the righteous are told, In Eternity's Garden of sweets shall to bless them combine. (223) Where, then, is the worth that in aught with my
worth can compare And where is the rank in men's eyes can be likened to mine?.I am the champion-slayer he warrior without peer, iii. 94.
249----.At this Queen Kemeriyeh was moved to exceeding delight and drank off her cup, saying, 'Well done, O queen of hearts!' Moreover, she
took off a surcoat of blue brocade, fringed with red rubies, and a necklace of white jewels, worth an hundred thousand dinars, and gave them to
Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Zelzeleh, who had in her hand sweet basil, and she said to Tuhfeh, 'Sing to me on this sweet basil.'
'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.?THE SIXTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Queen Es
Shubha rejoiced in this with an exceeding delight and said, 'Well done! By Allah, there is none surpasseth thee.' Tuhfeh kissed the earth, then
returned to her place and improvised on the tuberose, saying:.161. King Jelyaad of Hind and his Vizier Shimas: whereafter ensueth the History of
King Wird Khan son of King Jelyaad and his Women and Viziers dcccxciz.? ? ? ? ? I clipped her (118) in mine arms and straight grew drunken
with the scent Of a fresh branch that had been reared in affluence and content..Then said Azadbekht to him (and indeed his words were [prompted]
by anger and those of the youth by presence of mind and good breeding), "I bought thee with my money and looked for fidelity from thee,
wherefore I chose thee over all my grandees and servants and made thee keeper of my treasuries. Why, then, hast thou outraged my honour and
entered my house and played the traitor with me and tookest no thought unto that which I have done thee of benefits?" "O king," answered the
youth, "I did this not of my choice and freewill and I had no [evil] intent in being there; but, of the littleness of my luck, I was driven thither, for
that fate was contrary and fair fortune lacking. Indeed, I had striven with all endeavour that nought of foul should proceed from me and kept watch
over myself, lest default appear in me; but none may avail to make head against ill fortune, nor doth endeavour profit in case of lack of luck, as
appeareth by the example of the merchant who was stricken with ill luck and his endeavour profited him not and he succumbed to the badness of
his fortune." "What is the story of the merchant," asked the king, "and how was his luck changed upon him by the sorriness of his fortune?" "May
God prolong the king's continuance!" answered the youth..Then he bade fetch the youth; so they brought him before him and the viziers said, "O
base of origin, out on thee! Thy term is at hand and the earth hungereth for thy body, so it may devour it." But he answered them, saying, "Death is
not in your word nor in your envy; nay, it is an ordinance written upon the forehead; wherefore, if aught be written upon my forehead, needs must it
come to pass, and neither endeavour nor thought-taking nor precaution will deliver me therefrom; [but it will surely happen] even as happened to
King Ibrahim and his son." Quoth the king, "Who was King Ibrahim and who was his son?" And the youth said, "O king,.145. The Bedouin and his
Wife dcxci.The Twenty-First Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open
many an eye..I abode in my house, ill, a whole month; after which I went to the bath and coming out, opened my shop [and sat selling and buying
as usual], but saw no more of the man or the woman, till, one day, there stopped before my shop a young man, [a Turcoman], as he were the full
moon; and he was a sheep-merchant and had with him a bag, wherein was money, the price of sheep that he had sold. He was followed by the
woman, and when he stopped at my shop, she stood by his side and cajoled him, and indeed he inclined to her with a great inclination. As for me, I
was consumed with solicitude for him and fell to casting furtive glances at him and winked at him, till he chanced to look round and saw me
winking at him; whereupon the woman looked at me and made a sign with her hand and went away. The Turcoman followed her and I counted him
dead, without recourse; wherefore I feared with an exceeding fear and shut my shop. Then I journeyed for a year's space and returning, opened my
shop; whereupon, behold, the woman came up to me and said, 'This is none other than a great absence.' Quoth I, 'I have been on a journey;' and she
said, 'Why didst thou wink at the Turcoman?' 'God forbid!' answered I. 'I did not wink at him.' Quoth she, 'Beware lest thou cross me;' and went
away..?STORY OF THE FOUL-FAVOURED MAN AND HIS FAIR WIFE..The eunuch heard the smiting of the lute within the chamber and
said, 'By Allah, that is my lady Tuhfeh's touch!' So he arose and went, as he were a madman, falling down and rising up, till he came to the eunuch
on guard at the door at the Commander of the Faithful and found him sitting. When the latter saw him, and he like a madman, falling down and
rising up, he said to him, 'What aileth thee and what bringeth thee hither at this hour?' Quoth the other, 'Wilt thou not make haste and awaken the
Commander of the Faithful?' And he fell to crying out at him; whereupon the Khalif awoke and heard them bandying words together and Tuhfeh's
servant saying to the other, 'Out on thee! Awaken the Commander of the Faithful in haste.' So he said, 'O Sewab, what aileth thee?' And the chief
eunuch answered, saying, 'O our lord, the eunuch of Tuhfeh's lodging hath taken leave of his wits and saith, "Awaken the Commander of the
Faithful in haste!"' Then said Er Reshid to one of the slave-girls, 'See what is to do.'.On this wise, O King Shah Bekht," continued the vizier, "is the
issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which our knowledge embraceth not; indeed, [whoso doth thus] shall perish and
repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary than that of the sharper and the merchants.".[Then they all flew off in
haste and] lighting down in the place where were their father Es Shisban and their grandfather the Sheikh Aboultawaif, found the folk on the
sorriest of plights. When their grandfather Iblis saw them, he rose to them and wept, and they all wept for Tuhfeh. Then said Iblis to them, 'Yonder
dog hath outraged mine honour and taken Tuhfeh, and I doubt not but that she is like to perish [of concern] for herself and her lord Er Reshid and
saying "All that they said and did (239) was false."' Quoth Kemeriyeh, 'O grandfather mine, there is nothing left for it but [to use] stratagem and
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contrivance for her deliverance, for that she is dearer to me than everything; and know that yonder accursed one, whenas he is ware of your coming
upon him, will know that he hath no power to cope with you, he who is the least and meanest [of the Jinn]; but we fear that, when he is assured of
defeat, he will kill Tuhfeh; wherefore nothing will serve but that we contrive for her deliverance; else will she perish.' 'And what hast thou in mind
of device?' asked he; and she answered, 'Let us take him with fair means, and if he obey, [all will be well]; else will we practise stratagem against
him; and look thou not to other than myself for her deliverance.' Quoth Iblis, 'The affair is thine; contrive what thou wilt, for that Tuhfeh is thy
sister and thy solicitude for her is more effectual than [that of] any.'.Sharper and the Merchant, The, ii. 46.To return to the king's daughter of whom
the prince went in quest and on whose account he was slain. She had been used to look out from the top of her palace and gaze on the youth and on
his beauty and grace; so she said to her slave-girl one day, 'Harkye! What is come of the troops that were encamped beside my palace?' Quoth the
maid, 'They were the troops of the youth, the king's son of the Persians, who came to demand thee in marriage, and wearied himself on thine
account, but thou hadst no compassion on him.' 'Out on thee!' cried the princess. 'Why didst thou not tell me?' And the damsel answered, 'I feared
thy wrath.' Then she sought an audience of the king her father and said to him, 'By Allah, I will go in quest of him, even as he came in quest of me;
else should I not do him justice.'.Therewith Nuzhet el Fuad rejoiced and said, "Indeed, this is an excellent device." [Then Aboulhusn stretched
himself out] forthright and she shut his eyes and tied his feet and covered him with the kerchief and did what [else] her lord had bidden her; after
which she rent her dress and uncovering her head, let down her hair and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, crying out and weeping, When the princess
saw her in this case, she said to her, "What plight is this [in which I see thee]? What is thy story and what maketh thee weep?" And Nuzhet el Fuad
answered, weeping and crying out the while, "O my lady, may thy head live and mayst thou survive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." The
Lady Zubeideh mourned for him and said, "Alas for Aboulhusn el Khelia!" And she wept for him awhile. Then she bade her treasuress give Nuzhet
el Fuad a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and said to her, "O Nuzhet el Fuad, go, lay him out and carry him forth.".55. The Poor Man and his
Generous Friend dcxliii.Money-Changer and the Ass, The Sharpers, the, ii. 41..159. The Man of Upper Egypt and his Frank Wife dcccxciv.82. Said
ben Salim and the Barmecides cccxcii.? ? ? ? ? a. The King and his Vizier's Wife dlxxviii.They abode thus awhile and presently she said, "Up to
now we have not become drunken; let me pour out." So she took the cup and gave him to drink and plied him with liquor, till he became drunken,
when she took him and carried him into a closet. Then she came out, with his head in her hand, what while I stood silent, fixing not mine eyes on
hers neither questioning her of this; and she said to me, "What is this?" "I know not," answered I; and she said, "Take it and cast it into the river." I
obeyed her commandment and she arose and stripping herself of her clothes, took a knife and cut the dead man's body in pieces, which she laid in
three baskets, and said to me, "Throw them into the river.".Fifth Officer's Story, The, ii. 144..Sons, The Merchant and his, i. 81..? ? ? ? ? Though
over me be the tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice I'll answer, come what will..The merchant
believed her and she took leave of him and went away, leaving in his heart a thousand regrets, for that the love of her had gotten possession of him
and he knew not how he should win to her; wherefore he abode enamoured, love-distraught, unknowing if he were alive or dead. As soon as she
was gone, he shut his shop and going up to the Court, went in to the Chief Cadi and saluted him. The magistrate returned his salutation and
entreated him with honour and seated him by his side. Then said Alaeddin to him, "I come to thee, a suitor, seeking thine alliance and desiring the
hand of thy noble daughter." "O my lord merchant," answered the Cadi, "indeed my daughter beseemeth not the like of thee, neither sorteth she
with the goodliness of thy youth and the pleasantness of thy composition and the sweetness of thy discourse;" but Alaeddin rejoined, saying, "This
talk behoveth thee not, neither is it seemly in thee; if I be content with her, how should this irk thee?" So they came to an accord and concluded the
treaty of marriage at a dower precedent of five purses (257) paid down then and there and a dower contingent of fifteen purses, (258) so it might be
uneath unto him to put her away, forasmuch as her father had given him fair warning, but he would not be warned..11. Sindbad the Sailor and
Hindbad the Porter (239).165. Ibrahim and Jemileh dcccciii.? ? ? ? ? o. The Merchant and the Thieves dcxxix.So he went out to them and
questioned them of their case, whereupon, "Return to thy lord," answered they, "and question him of Prince El Abbas, if he have come unto him,
for that he left his father King El Aziz a full-told year agone, and indeed longing for him troubleth the king and he hath levied a part of his army
and his guards and is come forth in quest of his son, so haply he may light upon tidings of him." Quoth the eunuch, "Is there amongst you a brother
of his or a son?" "Nay, by Allah!" answered they. "But we are all his mamelukes and the boughten of his money, and his father El Aziz hath
despatched us to make enquiry of him. So go thou to thy lord and question him of the prince and return to us with that which he shall answer you."
"And where is King El Aziz?" asked the eunuch; and they replied, "He is encamped in the Green Meadow." (96).28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the
Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.When Shefikeh saw that which betided him, she came forward and said to him, "O bountiful lord, indeed my mistress
returneth not the mantle and the necklace despitefully; but she is about to depart the world and thou hast the best right to them." "And what is the
cause of this?" asked he. Quoth Shefikeh, "Thou knowest. By Allah, never among the Arabs nor the barbarians nor among the sons of the kings
saw I a harder of heart than thou! Is it a light matter to thee that thou troublest Mariyeh's life and causest her mourn for herself and depart the world
on account of (110) thy youth? Indeed, thou wast the cause of her acquaintance with thee and now she departeth the world on thine account, she
whose like God the Most High hath not created among the daughters of the kings.".'Well done, O damsel!' cried Ishac. 'By Allah, this is a fair
hour!' Whereupon she rose and kissed his hand, saying, 'O my lord, the hands stand still in thy presence and the tongues at thy sight, and the
eloquent before thee are dumb; but thou art the looser of the veil.' (171) Then she clung to him and said, 'Stand.' So he stood and said to her, 'Who
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art thou and what is thy need?' She raised a corner of the veil, and he beheld a damsel as she were the rising full moon or the glancing lightning,
with two side locks of hair that fell down to her anklets. She kissed his hand and said to him, 'O my lord, know that I have been in this barrack
these five months, during which time I have been withheld (172) from sale till thou shouldst be present [and see me]; and yonder slave-dealer still
made thy coming a pretext to me (173) and forbade me, for all I sought of him night and day that he should cause thee come hither and vouchsafe
me thy presence and bring me and thee together.' Quoth Ishac, 'Say what thou wouldst have.' And she answered, 'I beseech thee, by God the Most
High, that thou buy me, so I may be with thee, by way of service.' 'Is that thy desire?' asked he, and she replied, ' Yes.'.So the prefect carried him up
to the Sultan and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O my lord." "What is thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan; and the thief said, "I
repent and will deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring not, I will stand in his stead." Quoth the Sultan, "Give him a
dress of honour and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the presence and returning to his comrades, related to them that
which had passed and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had promised him. Then he took the rest of the stolen goods and
went up with them to the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his eyes and he commanded that nought should be taken from him.
Then, when he went down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by little, till the case was forgotten, and so he saved the booty [for
himself].' The folk marvelled at this and the fifteenth officer came forward and said, 'Know that among those who make a trade of knavery are
those whom God the Most High taketh on their own evidence against themselves.' 'How so?' asked they; and he said..Then they displayed Dinarzad
in a second and a third and a fourth dress and she came forward, as she were the rising sun, and swayed coquettishly to and fro; and indeed she was
even as saith the poet of her in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? How long shall I for justice sue to you, whilst, with desire For aid, ye war on me and
still on slaying me are bent!.Prince who fell in Love with the Picture, The, i. 256..She laughed and cried out to the women of the house, saying,
"Ho, Fatimeh! Ho, Khedijeh! Ho, Herifeh! Ho, Senineh!" Whereupon all those who were in the place of women and neighbours flocked to me and
fell a-laughing at me and saying, "O blockhead, what ailed thee to meddle with gallantry?" Then one of them came and looked in my face and
laughed, and another said, "By Allah, thou mightest have known that she lied, from the time she said she loved thee and was enamoured of thee?
What is there in thee to love?" And a third said, "This is an old man without understanding." And they vied with each other in making mock of me,
what while I suffered sore chagrin..Druggist, The Singer and the, i. 229..There was once in the city of Hemadan (191) a young man of comely
aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and he was well seen of the people of the city. He went forth one day of his city, with intent to
travel, and gave not over journeying till his travel brought him to a goodly city. Now he had with him a lute and what pertained thereto, (192) so he
entered and went round about the city till he fell in with a druggist, who, when he espied him, called to him. So he went up to him and he bade him
sit down. Accordingly, he sat down by him and the druggist questioned him of his case. The singer told him what was in his mind and the other
took him up into his shop and brought him food and fed him. Then said he to him, 'Arise and take up thy lute and beg about the streets, and whenas
thou smellest the odour of wine, break in upon the drinkers and say to them, "I am a singer." They will laugh and say, "Come, [sing] to us." And
when thou singest, the folk will know thee and bespeak one another of thee; so shall thou become known in the city and thine affairs will
prosper.'.Ishac stared at her and seizing her hand, said to her, 'Know that I am bound by an oath that, when the singing of a damsel pleaseth me, she
shall not make an end of her song but before the Commander of the Faithful. But now tell me, how came it that thou abodest with the slave-dealer
five months and wast not sold to any, and thou of this skill, more by token that the price set on thee was no great matter?'.? ? ? ? ? "Be thou not
hard of heart," quoth I. Had ye but deigned To visit me in dreams, I had been satisfied..But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith we will make her
confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart,
(138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee and show forth the
truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the queen, said to her,
'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night the king will come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of
aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen thanked her and the old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the
king..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.There was once, in the city of Baghdad, a man, [by name El Merouzi,] (30) who was a sharper and
plagued (31) the folk with his knavish tricks, and he was renowned in all quarters [for roguery]. [He went out one day], carrying a load of sheep's
dung, and took an oath that he would not return to his lodging till he had sold it at the price of raisins. Now there was in another city a second
sharper, [by name Er Razi,] (32) one of its people, who [went out the same day], bearing a load of goat's dung, which he had sworn that he would
not sell but at the price of dried figs..?THE FIFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in
amity..Sharpers who cheated each his Fellow, The Two, ii. 28..?THE TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..25. The City of Brass cccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? na. A Merry Jest of a Thief dccccxl.So the man returned to his lodging and going in to his slave-girl, said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, I went out
on thine occasion and there met me the young man of Damascus, and he saluted me and saluteth thee. Indeed, he seeketh to win thy favour and
would fain be a guest in our dwelling, so thou mayst let him hear somewhat of thy singing." When she heard speak of the young Damascene, she
gave a sob, that her soul was like to depart her body, and answered, saying, "He knoweth my plight and is ware that these three days past I have
eaten not nor drunken, and I beseech thee, O my lord, by the Great God, to accomplish the stranger his due and bring him to my lodging and make
excuse to him for me.".Now this vizier had many enemies, who envied him his high place and still sought to do him hurt, but found no way
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thereunto, and God, in His fore-knowledge and His fore-ordinance from time immemorial, decreed that the king dreamt that the Vizier Er Rehwan
gave him a fruit from off a tree and he ate it and died. So he awoke, affrighted and troubled, and when the vizier had presented himself before him
[and withdrawn] and the king was alone with those in whom he trusted, he related to them his dream and they counselled him to send for the
astrologers and interpreters [of dreams] and commended to him a sage, for whose skill and wisdom they vouched. So the king sent for him and
entreated him with honour and made him draw near to himself. Now there had been private with the sage in question a company of the vizier's
enemies, who besought him to slander the vizier to the king and counsel him to put him to death, in consideration of that which they promised him
of wealth galore; and he agreed with them of this and told the king that the vizier would slay him in the course of the [ensuing] month and bade him
hasten to put him to death, else would he surely slay him..26. The City of Lebtait cclxxii.? ? ? ? ? Upon yon be the peace of God! May all
prosperity, For what's decreed of years and lives, upon you ever wait!.16. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose- in-bud cccxli.? ? ? ? ? c.
The King who knew the Quintessence of Things dcccxci.Therewithal El Abbas smiled and her verses pleased him. Then he bade the fourth damsel
come forward and sing. Now she was from the land of Morocco and her name was Belekhsha. So she came forward and taking the lute and the
psaltery, tightened the strings thereof and smote thereon in many modes; then returned to the first mode and improvising, sang the following
verses:.59. The Enchanted Horse Night cclvii.6. Story of the Hunchback xxv.In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye, iii. 65.."O
elder," added she, "if Muslims and Jews and Nazarenes drink wine, who are we [that we should abstain from it]?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered
he, "spare thine endeavour, for this is a thing to which I will not hearken." When she knew that he would not consent to her desire, she said to him,
"O elder, I am of the slave-girls of the Commander of the Faithful and the food waxeth on me (34) and if I drink not, I shall perish, (35) nor wilt
thou be assured against the issue of my affair. As for me, I am quit of blame towards thee, for that I have made myself known to thee and have
bidden thee beware of the wrath of the Commander of the Faithful.".? ? ? ? ? O morn, our loves that sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost
for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother clxiv.? ? ? ? ? Oft for thy love as I would be
consoled, my yearning turns To-thee- ward still and my desires my reason still gainsay..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Officer's Story dccccxxxii.O amir of
justice, be kind to thy subjects, iii. 24..When the vizier was ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech, he knew that it behoved him not to lie
and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said, 'Whoso doth evil, needs must he abide
it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted me unto this but fear and overmastering
desire and the affliction written upon my forehead; (118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and free from all fault.' When King Dadbin
heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier, 'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my wife and wronged me!' But Kisra the
king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and knewest not the guilty from the guiltless.
Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy judgment and thy sight?".? ? ? ? ? But,
when from home it fares, forthright all glory it attains And 'twixt the eyelid and the eye incontinent 'tis dight..? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the
Old Cairo Police dcv.Now, as destiny would have it, a certain jeweller of the town had been robbed of ten pearls, like unto those which were with
the merchant; so, when he saw the two pearls in the broker's hand, he said to him, 'To whom do these pearls belong?' and the broker answered, 'To
yonder man.' [The jeweller looked at the merchant and] seeing him in sorry case and clad in tattered clothes, misdoubted of him and said to him
(purposing to surprise him into confession), 'Where are the other eight pearls?' The merchant thought he asked him of those which were in the
gown and answered, 'The thieves stole them from me.' When the jeweller heard his reply, he doubted not but that it was he who had taken his good;
so he laid hold of him and haling him before the chief of the police, said to him, 'This is the man who stole my pearls: I have found two of them
upon him and he confesseth to the other eight.'.El Abbas went in and passed from place to place and chamber to chamber, till he came to the
chamber aforesaid and espied the portrait of Mariyeh, whereupon he fell down in a swoon and the workmen went to his father and said to him,
"Thy son El Abbas hath swooned away." So the king came and finding the prince cast down, seated himself at his head and bathed his face with
rose-water. After awhile he revived and the king said to him, "God keep thee, (60) O my son! What hath befallen thee?" "O my father," answered
the prince, "I did but look on yonder picture and it bequeathed me a thousand regrets and there befell me that which thou seest." Therewithal the
king bade fetch the [chief] painter, and when he stood before him, he said to him, "Tell me of yonder portrait and what girl is this of the daughters
of the kings; else will I take thy head." "By Allah, O king," answered the painter, "I limned it not, neither know I who she is; but there came to me a
poor man and looked at me. So I said to him, 'Knowest thou the art of painting?' And he replied, 'Yes.' Whereupon I gave him the gear and said to
him, 'Make us a rare piece of work.' So he wrought yonder portrait and went away and I know him not neither have I ever set eyes on him save that
day.".? ? ? ? ? Some with religion themselves concern and make it their business all; Sitting, (53) they weep for the pains of hell and still for mercy
bawl!.? ? ? ? ? On the dear nights of union, in you was our joy, But afflicted were we since ye bade us adieu..Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat
thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is
extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging
of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to
Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to
her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier
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Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied
Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..When the morning morrowed, the people went seeking for him, but found him not; and
when the king knew this, he was perplexed concerning his affair and abode unknowing what he should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his
room, and the king's brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient man.' 'Bring him to me,' said the king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the
head of affairs; but he seized upon the kingdom and clapped the king in irons and made his brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up
to all manner of wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and his vizier said to him, 'I fear lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the
kingship and we both perish; wherefore, if we take him and cast him into the sea, we shall be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk
that he is dead.' And they agreed upon this. So they took him up and carrying him out to sea, cast him in..? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid thou shouldst
attain thy wishes! What care I If thou have looked on me a look that caused thee languishment?.When it was eventide, the king summoned the
vizier and sought of him the story of the King and the Tither, and he said, "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xl.As time
went on, the boy, the son of the king, grew up and fell to stopping the way (99) with the thieves, and they used to carry him with them, whenas they
went a-thieving. They sallied forth one day upon a caravan in the land of Seistan, and there were in that caravan strong and valiant men and with
them merchandise galore. Now they had heard that in that land were thieves; so they gathered themselves together and made ready their arms and
sent out spies, who returned and gave them news of the thieves. Accordingly, they prepared for battle, and when the robbers drew near the caravan,
they fell in upon them and they fought a sore battle. At last the folk of the caravan overmastered the thieves, by dint of numbers, and slew some of
them, whilst the others fled. Moreover they took the boy, the son of King Azadbekht, and seeing him as he were the moon, possessed of beauty and
grace, brightfaced and comely of fashion, questioned him, saying, "Who is thy father, and how camest thou with these thieves?" And he answered,
saying, "I am the son of the captain of the thieves." So they took him and carried him to the capital of his father King Azadbekht.It is told that there
was once, in the city of Baghdad, a comely and well-bred youth, fair of face, tall of stature and slender of shape. His name was Alaeddin and he
was of the chiefs of the sons of the merchants and had a shop wherein he sold and bought One day, as he sat in his shop, there passed by him a girl
of the women of pleasure, (253) who raised her eyes and casting a glance at the young merchant, saw written in a flowing hand on the forepart
(254) of the door of his shop, these words, "VERILY, THERE IS NO CRAFT BUT MEN'S CRAFT, FORASMUCH AS IT OVERCOMETH
WOMEN'S CRAFT." When she beheld this, she was wroth and took counsel with herself, saying, "As my head liveth, I will assuredly show him a
trick of the tricks of women and prove the untruth of (255) this his inscription!".Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, ii. 256..So he went
walking in the thoroughfares of the city and viewing its ordinance and its markets and thoroughfares and gazing on its folk. Presently, Abou Nuwas
met him. (Now he was of those of whom it is said, "They love the fair," (8) and indeed there is said what is said concerning him. (9) When he saw
Noureddin Ali, he stared at him in amazement and exclaimed, "Say, I take refuge with the Lord of the Daybreak!" (10) Then he accosted the young
Damascene and saluting him, said to him, "Why do I see my lord alone and forlorn? Meseemeth thou art a stranger and knowest not this country;
so, with my lord's permission, I will put myself at his service and acquaint him with the streets, for that I know this city." Quoth Noureddin, "This
will be of thy favour, O uncle." Whereat Abou Nuwas rejoiced and fared on with him, showing him the markets and thoroughfares, till they came
to the house of a slave-dealer, where he stopped and said to the youth, "From what city art thou?" "From Damascus," answered Noureddin; and
Abou Nuwas said, "By Allah, thou art from a blessed city, even as saith of it the poet in the following verses:.Then he commanded one of the
slave-girls to take the lute and strike it at Aboulhusn's head, whilst the rest smote upon their instruments. [So they played and sang,] till Aboulhusn
awoke at the last of the night and heard the noise of lutes and tabrets and the sound of the pipes and the singing of the slave-girls, whereupon he
opened his eyes and finding himself in the palace, with the slave-girls and eunuchs about him, exclaimed, 'There is no power and no virtue but in
God the Most High, the Supreme! Verily, I am fearful of the hospital and of that which I suffered therein aforetime, and I doubt not but the Devil is
come to me again, as before. O my God, put thou Satan to shame!" Then he shut his eyes and laid his head in his sleeve and fell to laughing softly
and raising his head [bytimes], but [still] found the apartment lighted and the girls singing..100. The Lovers of the Benou Tai ccccx.Then he carried
him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him in rags; after which he called an old woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her.
'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go round about with him in all the thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an
end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he said to the youth, 'In whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but
acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her deliverance to none but me.' The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise
as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with him till they entered the city [and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of
the king and fell to saying, 'O people of affluence, look on a youth whom the devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like]
affliction!' And she ceased not to go round about with him till she came to the eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out
to look upon him and when they saw him they were amazed at his beauty and grace and wept for him..When Er Reshid heard this, he waxed
exceeding wroth and said, "May God not reunite you twain in gladness!" Then he summoned the headsman, and when he presented himself, he said
to him, "Strike off the head of this accursed slave-girl." So Mesrour took her by the hand and [led her away; but], when she came to the door, she
turned and said to the Khalif, "O Commander of the Faithful, I conjure thee, by thy fathers and forefathers, give ear unto that I shall say!" Then she
improvised and recited the following verses:.INTRODUCTION.--Story of King Shehriyar and his Brother..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of
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Sindbad the Sailor dxlvi.A fair one, to idolaters if she herself should show, iii. 10..? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue,
Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the bridle-rein.
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